
 

 

 

 

April 22, 2015         

 

Dear ISA Members, 

 

The Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the International School Association (ISA) will be held at 7:00 p.m. on 

Tuesday, May 19, 2015 in the Cultural Center on the ISB campus.  The purpose of the ISA AGM is to present the 

2014-2015 school reports, and report the Board election results. To learn more about the current members of the 

Board of Trustees, please refer to the ISB website which includes a bio page for each trustee 

(http://www.isb.ac.th/Board_Members/default.aspx). 

 

 

2014-2015 Board of Trustees 

 

Mr. Ira Blumenthal 

Dr. Sumiter Broca 

Mr. Gurdist Chansrichawla 

Dr. Prathip Chiaravanond  

Mr. Nimit Damrongrat 

Ms. Joy Davy 

Mr. Marc De Vries  

Mr. William Harvey 

Mr. John Heinecke 

Mr. Janewit Kraprayoon 

Ms. Kristina Kvien 

Mr. Eric Ma  

Mr. Kenichi Ohashi 
Dr. Vorapol Socatiyanurak 

Mr. Kevin Sypolt 

                     

 

Cultural Center Theater  6:00 p.m.   PTA Annual General Meeting 

     6:30 p.m.   Entertainment 

     7:00 p.m.   ISA Annual General Meeting 

 

The candidates for the 2015 Board of Trustees’ election are: 

 

Ms. Elizabeth Shear Bredin  Mr. John Heinecke  Mr. Ken Ohashi   

Dr. Sumiter Broca   Mr. Janewit Kraprayoon  Mr. Charles Rubin 

Mr. Marc De Vries     Ms. Monika Mangla   Mr. Jeffrey Lynn Sampler  

Mr. William (Bill) Harvey  Mr. Michael March  Ms. Nisha Westerman 

     

    

                                    

Detailed information about the candidates, their applications and statements are posted on the ISB website at:  

http://inside.isb.ac.th/parentportal/pta/the-board-of-trustees/2013-14-board-candidates/ 

 

  

On behalf of the ISA Board of Trustees, I strongly encourage you to attend the Annual General Meeting. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Dr.Sumiter Broca 

Secretary 

 

 

Enclosures: Agenda, AGM Minutes, Election Ballots , Candidates’ Nomination Forms, map of voting station at 

Emporium Suites 

 

 

 

http://www.isb.ac.th/Board_Members/default.aspx


 

 

 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Tuesday May 19, 2015 

 

AGENDA 

 
 

I. Call to Order      Mr. Marc de Vries 

        Chair, ISB Board of Trustees 

 

II. Approval of Minutes for 2014 Annual  Mr. Marc de Vries 

  General Meeting 

 

III Presentation of Board’s Annual Report  Mr. Marc de Vries 

 

V.  Head of School’s Report    Dr. Andrew Davies 

        Head of School 

 

VI. Business Committee’s Annual Report  Mr. Kevin Sypolt 

        Treasurer, ISB Board of Trustees 

  

VII Strategic Improvement and Learning Committee’s  Mr. Janewit Kraprayoon 
Annual Report      SILC Chair 

 

VIII. Results of the 2015 BOT Elections   Ms. Joy Davy 

       COT Chair  

        

X. Adjournment      Mr. Marc de Vries  

             

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM) 

International School Bangkok 

Cultural Center Theater 

Tuesday, 20 May 2014 

 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

Board of Trustees (BOT) Chair Marc de Vries opened the AGM at 7:08 pm, welcoming all 

attendees and thanking them for attending. 

 

 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 2013 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The minutes of the 21 May 2013 International School Association (ISA) AGM were approved 

unanimously as presented. 

 

 

III. PRESENTATION OF BOARD’S ANNUAL REPORT 

Mr. de Vries introduced the role of the BOT and shared information about the composition of the 

BOT.  He stated the primary BOT duties as follows:   

1) Select the Head of School 

2) Set medium and long term strategy 

3) Provide support to the Head of School 

4) Limited involvement in short term matters 

5) BOT focus is on effective student learning 

 

The BOT consists of 15 people, including five nationalities, and has three committees:  Business 

Committee, Strategic Improvement and Learning Committee (SILC), and Committee on Trustees 

(COT).  Additionally, there are two ad hoc committees:  PSA 2550 (Private Schools Act passed in 

2007) Task Force and the Futures Task Force (ISB 2020). 

 

Mr. de Vries then presented the Board’s main objectives over the last year, as follows: 

1) Review the Learning Scorecard, which includes measures of how ISB is doing 

2) Further development of the fine and performing arts program 

3) Explore ISB’s potential for meeting the needs of students with mild to moderate learning 

disabilities 

4) Support the development of an alumni program, including fundraising possibilities 

5) Facilitate the ISB 2020 futures exercise to develop medium term strategy  

6) Take steps toward Private Schools Act 2550 compliance 

7) Review the Board, Head of School, and teacher evaluation processes 

8) Build closer ties between the BOT and the PTA, the Student Council Cabinet (SCC), and 

teachers 

9) Support the revival of ISB’s scholarship program 

10) Complete a long term risk assessment 

11) Develop an action plan to increase the number of suitable BOT candidates and increase voter 

turnout 

12) Begin to brainstorm the idea of developing a wilderness campus affiliated with ISB 



 

Additionally, the Board has supported the recent convening of a committee to improve child safety 

in light of unfortunate events at Jakarta International School. 

 

This year Bangkok hosted the EARCOS conference (East Asia Regional Council of Schools with 

over 300 member and associate member schools) in which ISB administrators, Board members, and 

teachers were able to participate. ISB’s Board has taken a leading role in organizing Boards from 

other schools under the EARCOS umbrella. This allows for the exchange of information and 

sharing of ideas among Boards of different schools. 

 

The Board is very grateful for Andy’s efforts, as he has been doing a great job leading the school 

and communicating with all stakeholders in our students’ learning. 

 

 

IV. HEAD OF SCHOOL’S REPORT 

Dr. Andy Davies began with a description of a few of ISB’s anchor documents, including ISB’s 

vision, mission, and definition of learning statements; an ISB 2020 banner that illustrates how 

linking activities connect ISB’s guiding principles to the school’s mission; and ISB’s Strategic 

Learning Plan (SLP), a four year rolling plan looking ahead focused on effective student learning.  

Dr. Davies highlighted the graphic representation of the SLP (a circle with ISB learners at the 

center, whose growth is supported by the tools of challenge and assessment, surrounded by 

educational activities and learning theories), which aids understanding by teachers and staff. 

 

This year a delegation of ISB educators led by the Deputy Head of School for Learning Graeme 

Scott visited a group of progressive learning institutions in the U.S. to spur innovative future 

planning for ISB.  This year Passion Day was an example of an innovative program to spur learning 

in nontraditional ways. 

 

This year ISB hosted a Western Association of Schools and Colleges (WASC) accreditation team, 

which evaluated the school’s programs, leading to a full six-year accreditation, the maximum length 

of time given by WASC for accreditation before the next visit. 

 

Dr. Davies then shared some of ISB’s learning data for the year.  The pass rate for our full IB 

Diploma students was 94% last year (results are received over the summer).  ISB has had an 

increasing number of 10
th

 grade students signing up for the IB diploma program:  from 70 in 2008 

to 105 last year, resulting in over 60% of juniors and seniors in the full IB program. 

 

ISB has a broad university reach; hosting over 350 university visits this year.  Additionally, ISB 

counselors visited 28 campuses and participated in seven international conferences over the past 

year.  ISB 12
th

 grade students average more than three university acceptances. 

 

International School Assessment (ISA) scores were markedly higher this year, exceeding the 

previous four-year averages in every category and grade level, with especially significant increases 

in the writing categories.  Program for International Student Assessment (PISA) scores in grade 10 

show how ISB students rank against the average scores in reading and math of the students of top-

performing countries around the world.  In addition to standardized test results, parent surveys 

provide the school valuable information about areas in which ISB is doing well and areas in which 

ISB could focus attention to improve for individual students and their families. 

 

This year the administration has focused attention on developing a campus safety action plan, 

including prevention, first response, medical response, and policies.  ISB has hired additional 



personnel, conducted additional training for teachers and support staff, and has increased first aid 

equipment around school. 

 

Other accomplishments at ISB include the hiring of a challenge and enrichment specialist to 

increase opportunities for students to be appropriately challenged.  The school has implemented 

writing activities at different levels leading to improvements in writing performance.  The one-to-

one laptop program expanded through grade 12 this year. 

 

Dr. Davies outlined a few challenges experienced this past year, including political activities in 

Bangkok leading to learning disruptions, increased student numbers resulting in waiting lists for 

some grades, and new college application procedures increasing the overall workload for 

counselors. 

 

Looking ahead to next year, many successful programs will continue yielding solid results, and 

other programs in their infancy will grow.  ISB is looking to develop a Writing Center for students 

who love to write and for those who need additional guidance.  ISB will look to gradually expand 

its efforts to include more students with mild to moderate learning needs.  ISB will explore the 

feasibility of developing a Wilderness Campus to augment its programs.  The administration will 

continue to lead efforts to improve safety and child protection measures.  Finally, the administration 

will continue to research benefits to implementing a later start time for some high school students. 

 

 

V. BUSINESS COMMITTEE’S ANNUAL REPORT 

BOT treasurer Mr. Kevin Sypolt provided a snapshot of ISB’s current good financial health.  ISB’s 

school finances primarily consist of enrollment (98% of income) and staffing (76% of 

expenditures).  Another major area of expenditures is capital projects.  Next year’s costs of staffing 

are already fixed at this point in the year, but enrollment is uncertain until August when enrollment 

numbers will be more clearly known.  This is why we need to carry large reserves, to cover 

expenses even when unexpected dips in enrollment occur.   

 

Next year’s budget is calculated with an estimated enrollment of 1900 students. 

 

ISB has net current assets of 289 million baht, which is equal to approximately 350 students (18% 

of budget).  The Business Committee watches enrollment trends and makes adjustments as needed 

in the budget. Part of the teachers’ salary is paid in US Dollars, so the school needs to hedge its 

exposure to exchange rate fluctuations by calculating dollar purchases at a rate that is usually higher 

than the actual. 

 

Facilities projects completed during the year 2013/2014 are as follows:  1) completion of tennis 

courts in the new sports facilities, 2) the covered walkway linking the ES wing and the new sports 

facilities, 3) renovation of 27 MS classrooms, and 4) improvements to old buildings.  Additionally, 

the Invention Center is scheduled to open in August for use in the new school year. 

 

 

VI. STRATEGIC IMPROVEMENT AND LEARNING COMMITTEE’S (SILC) 

ANNUAL REPORT 

Dr. Ana Coughlan discussed the goals and accomplishments of the SILC over the last year.  First 

was to evaluate scholarship program and decide next steps.  This year two grade 10 students started; 

the SILC met with the students to get feedback to improve the program in coming years.  The plan 

is to expand from two students this year to four next year to six the following year, depending on 

the availability of volunteers to house the students.  What is still left to work on is college 

admissions and scholarships for these students as they begin 11
th

 grade next year. 



 

The SILC looked at further development of fine and performing arts programs.  The Leadership 

Team (LT) reviewed survey results and developed mission and vision statements for the arts 

programs.  SILC reviewed these and provided feedback. 

 

The SILC reviewed the Learning Scorecard, looking to refine its purpose to become more of a tool 

for the Board.  The SILC suggested the addition of indicators to measure nonacademic portions of 

ISB’s mission and included some survey data that was not included before. 

 

In the area of inclusion, the SILC examined research and the action plan the LT developed; this 

year ISB retained some students and admitted siblings that may not have been previously admitted 

to ISB. 

 

This year the SILC discussed the inclusion of ethics and character education in the curriculum.  The 

ISB mission does not explicitly address aspects of character and ethics, but the SILC is exploring 

and the Board is beginning to discuss with the LT. 

 

Next year the SILC will continue working on many of those mentioned and also spend time 

discussing the research on later school day starts for high school students and discuss in more depth 

thoughts about developing a Wilderness Campus affiliated with ISB.  

 

 

VII. VOTE ON AMMENDMENTS TO THE ISA BY-LAWS 

Ms. Joy Davy introduced two proposed amendments to the existing ISA by-laws.  Historically there 

has been quite a large turnover on the board, partly due to the transient nature of our students’ 

families’ stay in Thailand.  This year there were four vacancies due to the completion of four 

elected members’ two-year terms; however, only three people expressed interest in the positions.  

Consequently the Board proposed to the ISA by-law amendments to alter the composition of the 

board from 12 elected members/3 appointed members to 11 elected members/4 appointed members.   

 

The Board sees an increase in the number of appointed positions leading to an increase in longer-

term stability in BOT members.  Appointed members may be able to serve more terms on the board 

than some members who are in Thailand for a shorter period of time.  The criteria to be an 

appointed member are the same as for elected members except that appointed members are not 

required to have a student in the school.  If a position for an appointed member becomes vacant, the 

Committee on Trustees will advertise the position to the community and interview any candidates 

who express interest in the position.  The full Board will then discuss the candidate(s) and vote on 

the candidate(s). 

 

 

MOTION:  To amend Article 5, Section (B) of the ISA by-laws, changing the number 

of elected and appointed members on the BOT from 12 elected/3 appointed to 11 

elected/4 appointed. 

   

The motion passed unanimously with meeting attendees voting 17 in favor, none 

against, and one abstention. 

 

 

MOTION:  To amend Article 8, Section (F) of the ISA by-laws, changing the total 

number of members that may be appointed from three to four. 

   



The motion passed unanimously with meeting attendees voting 17 in favor, none 

against, and one abstention. 

 

 

VIII. WELCOME NEW BOARD MEMBERS 

Mr. de Vries congratulated and welcomed the following three ISA members who were elected to 

the BOT for a two-year term:  Mr. Ira Blumenthal, Mr. Nimit Damrongrat, and Ms. Joy Davy.  The 

members will serve for two years from August 1, 2014 until July 31, 2016.   

 

 

IX. ADJOURNMENT 

There were no additional questions from attendees.  Mr. de Vries adjourned the meeting at 8:05 pm.  

There were 18 members of the ISA who attended the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

ISA Board of Trustees Voting Procedures 
 

 

On Tuesday, May 19, 2015, a voting station will be set up inside the Chevron Theater Gallery at 

ISB to receive ballots being cast for the election of candidates to the ISA Board of Trustees.  

Similarly, an additional voting station will be set up at the 2
nd

 Floor, Emporium Suites, next to 

Starbucks  (please refer to attached map) for voters living downtown who may not be able to come 

to ISB. These are the only voting stations for the election.   

 

 Voting will take place on Tuesday, May 19, 2015 beginning at 7:00 a.m. and ending at 6:00 

p.m. for the ISB polling station. At the Emporium Suites, voting starts at 7:00 a.m. and ends at 

12:00 p.m.  No ballots will be accepted after 6:00 p.m. (ISB) and 12:00 pm (Emporium Suites). 

 

 Each ISA member may cast one (1) ballot and vote for up to eight (8) candidates. 

 

 A ballot is attached. 

 

 Voting by proxy is not permitted. 

 

If you will vote in person: 

 

 You will be requested to show an ISB photo ID at the voting station to receive a ballot.     

 

 Your name will be checked off the ISA membership roster  

 

If you will have your ballot delivered: 

 

 Only the child or spouse of an ISA member may deliver ballots to the voting station.  

 

 The ballot must be enclosed in a sealed envelope, the envelope must be signed across 

the seal by you, the voting ISA member, and your name must be printed above the signature.  

 

 When the envelope is delivered, the voting ISA member’s name will be checked off the ISA 

membership roster. 

 

 Only one ballot may be placed in each sealed and signed envelope.  

 

 Ballots will not be accepted from drivers or maids. 

 

REMINDERS: 

 

 All ISA members must show an ISB photo ID in order to vote at the Chevron Theater 

or at the Emporium Suites. 

 

 Attend the Annual General Meeting and bring this packet with you. 

 






























































